Quentin Bray, President of The Ashton Bray Memorial Scholarship Foundation, is pleased to announce a \$1000. Scholarship will be awarded to an ATA junior member for 2014. ATA will be in charge of applications and selection of recipient. Ashton is the son of Quentin Bray and great grandson of Leonard Sheriff of Seven Lakes Tarentaise in Eastanollee, GA. Ashton Richard Bray, called "Beebo" by his loved ones, went home to be with the Lord on October 12, 2011 after a brief illness. Ashton was a 7 year old with an unquenchable zest for life and passion for animals. Every day, no matter the season, he would spend hours outdoors at his barn with his goats, cows, pigs and rabbits. He loved showing his animals and participating in 4H events as often as he could. He won many awards and buckles during his short time in the show ring. To honor his life and love for 4H, his family created the Ashton Bray Memorial Scholarship Foundation. This non-profit foundation is dedicated to supporting FFA and 4H students in their academic futures. A total of \$44,000 has been awarded in the form of \$1000 scholarships since 2012. Although donations may be made throughout the year, the primary fundraiser is the Ashton Bray Memorial BBQ and Auction held annually the first Friday in December. The Ashton Foundation would also like to thank ATA members George & Linda Dean and the Matthew Hewell family of Hewell's Pottery for their generous support to this auction. Donations may be mailed to Ashton Bray Memorial Scholarship Inc, PO Box 87, Eastanollee, GA 30538. 100% of all proceeds each year are given directly back in scholarships.